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Steve Tucker, County Prosecutor

County-City Public Safety Building

1100 West Mallon

Spokane, WA 99260-0270

Re:  Jo Savage Manslaughter Case – RPS Parking Garage

Dear Mr. Tucker:

Please see my attached Spokesman-Review “letter to the editor” regarding the tragic death of Ms. Jo Savage in the RPS parking garage.  As a recently retired police detective having served thirty-five years at Riverside PD, CA, I strongly concur with former Sheriff Bamonte that the circumstances surrounding Jo Savage’s death amount to a First-Degree Manslaughter under WA state law.  This is a simple case of lack of ordinary care and due diligence to the patrons of the RPS parking garage by its owners.  This is no different than the tragic Providence, RI bar fire. The owners knew of this life-threatening condition for over 12 years and recklessly, in spite of repeated warnings, allowed it to exist up to and even after the death of Savage.  Please see the attached S-R archive photo circa 1991 showing manager Rex Franklin (Former RPS manager) attempting to restrain a failed parking barrier.  This photo says it all.  

I have a confidential reliable citizen informant who has knowledge that these parking barriers failed multiple times in the decade preceding the death of Ms. Savage.  Further according to statements of Rex Franklin, he was ordered to keep two sets of books re the financial status of the garage.  He said the owners fully depreciated the garage. The inferred intent of the owners was to off load this critical maintenance and accumulating liability onto the City with the RPS expansion project.  This backfired with the RPS “bailout” when the owners were left owning the garage.  I believe this information is contained in the evidence that the US Attorney’s Office took the extraordinary action of referring to your office for review under state law involving criminal negligence.

As Sheriff Bamonte wrote, you have substantial conflicts of interests regarding conducting this review.  The principal one being the political endorsements of your candidacy by the S-R whose owners are potential criminal defendants in this case. In my opinion the death of Jo Savage is a very compelling case that can be won in front of an impartial jury once brought to trial by an impartial and competent prosecutor.  I lack that confidence in your office to actively lead this investigation and prosecute this case.  I’m calling on you to immediately recuse your office and refer this case to State Attorney General Rob McKenna to lead/coordinate the investigation and to present its findings to a state grand jury for review whether criminal indictments are warranted. 

Under normal circumstances I wouldn’t be calling on you to recuse yourself.  I have never witnessed before in my entire law enforcement career the systemic co-option and corruption of the political and government structures in this community.  In my opinion The Cowles Co, its surrogates, have systemically co-opted and or corrupted governmental officials both elected and appointed including the sitting US Attorney for the Eastern District of WA, Jim McDevitt.  The normal political and governmental controls have failed because of being so thoroughly co-opted and/or corrupted by this incestuous, insidious, and malignant ongoing criminal enterprise/conspiracy.
Sincerely,

Det. Ron Wright (Retired)

3327 Indian Trail Rd., PMB 135

Spokane, CA 99208

951-233-0710 (Cell)  nar9350@gmail.com

Cc:  Sheriff Ozzie Knezovich 

        Chief Anne Kirkpatrick

        Sheriff Tony Bamonte (Former)

